TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

May 25, 2021

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Christopher Gronski & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Marissa Sylvestre, Adam St. Jacques, Nathan Mills, Marshall Bennett, Jamie Moulton, Rylie Mills, Isabella Mills, Natali Mills, & Charles Estes

Thomas Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Fire Dept: Thomas Seymour made a motion to appoint Jamie Moulton to Fire Chief per recommendation by the Fire Department. Shaun Bresnahan seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Jamie comes to the department with 30 years of experience. He served as a lieutenant on the Bristol and Hill Fire Departments and has his certifications in hazmat training, water training, Advanced EMT and is finishing the final requirements for his building inspector.

Thomas Seymour administered the oath of office to Jamie Moulton to become the Fire Chief for the Town of Hill.

Highway Dept: No Report

Police Dept: Tom Seymour acknowledged receipt of Chief Stevens' resignation and made motion to accept. Cristopher Gronski seconded the motion. All were in favor. An ad will be placed in local papers to solicit candidates for Police Chief. The possibility of employing an interim Police Department Administrator is an option being considered. Such position would be dissolved once a new Police Chief is sworn into office.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: No Report

PUBLIC SESSION:

Charles Estes came to the meeting to discuss his concerns with the Zoning Board of Adjustments (ZBA) and the Planning Board. Mr. Estes distributed a packet of materials including meeting minutes from the Planning Board and ZBA. He expressed his concerns regarding the manner in which the Planning Board operates and how the significant lack of communication between the Planning and Zoning Boards is negatively impacting both boards.

Christopher Gronski said he is interested in holding special meetings with the two board chairs to see if some manner of agreement could be reached. Christopher suggested the creation of process flow charts might make the requirements of each board more clear and further ease most, if not all, of Mr. Estes concerns.

Shaun Bresnahan and Tom Seymour remarked that the relations between each board has been deteriorating. Tom Seymour also said he feels there is more to this than a disagreement of how processes are, or are not, implemented.

A future meeting will be set up to discuss this subject with hopes of closing the growing gap between the two boards.

Christopher Gronski made motion to adjourn the meeting. Thomas Seymour seconded the motion. All in favor

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:51 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Shaun Bresnahan

Christopher Gronski